This is a decision paper

TO: 

Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM: 
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent Hardin County Schools
SUBJ:

Request for creation of Assistant Director of Special Education Position
DATE: 
7/15/2010
FACTS

Hardin County has the 4th largest special education child count in the state with over 2,500 identified students.  Hardin County is in Tier 3, Year 2 of No Child Left Behind (NCLB) consequences.
DISCUSSION

Special Education has grown from 1,843 in 1998 to over 2,500 in 2010 (36%).  The rate of growth coupled with the more “diverse in nature” disabilities we are currently servicing create an imbalance in the ability to effectively monitor the special education programs while still maintaining compliance with state and federal reporting.
The goal that Hardin County has consistently missed over the last 6 years has been meeting the needs of our Special Education students in the areas of mathematics and reading.  The oversight needed to ensure effectiveness of our programs and staff is hampered by the number of special needs students, more diverse population, increased reporting requirements and sheer geographic size of the county.
The ASSIST team working with Hardin County last year consistently pointed to the lack of rigor, differentiation and special education expertise as a concern among the 11 schools being assisted.  In order to create the support needed by our schools and leaders, we need to look for new and innovative ways to provide guidance to our struggling schools.  

In response to the increase in student population, additional Special Education Units were needed to service the special needs associated with certain disabilities.  (1998: 7 MMD, 5 FMD & 9 EBD units compared to 2009: 13 MMD, 11 FMD & 17 EBD units using 2007 Federal Guidelines for unit size)  As units were added, so were personnel who needed to be mentored and supervised, adding further strain to an already limited amount of time available for adequate monitoring of programs by the Director of Special Education.  
While the current economic situation leaves little room for the creation of additional burdens on the general fund, in order for Hardin County Schools to move out of tiered consequences and adequately service the needs of our special education students, we must create a position that will work side-by-side with the Director to provide the “timely” support the school district needs.
The job description and related expectations are attached for review.

Recommendation:

I recommend that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the proposed creation of an Assistant Director of Special Education (240 Days with a Level 3 Director Stipend) to adequately address the needs of our special education students.

Recommended Motion:

I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the proposed creation of an Assistant Director of Special Education (240 Days with a Level 3 Director Stipend) to adequately address the needs of our special education students.
